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A long way to go to prevent suicide amongst young people
The Legislative Assembly Inquiry into Youth Suicide and Self Harm in the ACT report released today highlights that there is still a large degree of uncertainty about data and funding that must be addressed before we can further support young people at risk of suicide in the ACT.
Chair of the ACT Children & Young People Death Review Committee (CYPDRC) Dr Penny Gregory said that while the Committee welcomes recommendations to improve data collection, it is disappointed to see that a lack of clarity on funding is creating a blockage for progress in other areas of the Inquiry’s scope. 
“Accurate data is critical to understand and improve systems to support young people before they reach the point of contemplating suicide,” said Dr Gregory.

“Data collection, including the accuracy of death certificates, is an area the CYPDRC is currently pursing, and any action from the ACT Government to improve data collection is welcome.
“It is disappointing to see limited attention paid to improving support for young people who have attempted suicide but we look forward to the Inquiry’s further work in this area.” 
Dr Gregory noted that the most prevalent risk factor for youth suicide in the ACT was a prior suicide attempt, with 7 out of 10 young people who completed suicide in the ACT over the past decade having made a prior attempt. 
“There are many risk factors for suicide but no two cases are the same – what we do know is that the biggest single sign is a previous attempt,” Dr Gregory added.
“We need to look at the systems in place to support young people after an attempt – which is why we asked the Inquiry to consider the recommendations noted in the Care After a Suicide Attempt report. 

“Nonetheless, we are pleased to see this issue on the agenda and look forward to working with the ACT Government and others to develop strategies informed by evidence.”

Family and friends can be a key support, but stigma and lack of knowledge around how to handle a young person at risk remains a critical issue, Dr Gregory added. Information sharing among professionals is also vital for the support of young people at risk.
“We need to get better at talking to each other about these issues, to be able to provide the best support to children and young people,” said Dr Gregory. 
“Family and friends can act as the first and best defence in preventing suicide, by looking for the signs and, most importantly, taking action after a suicide attempt. 
“However, the missing link is education and awareness. People simply don’t know what to do to support a friend or family member considering self-harm or suicide. 

“It’s clear that greater emphasis needs to be placed on educating those people who are the most natural supports for young people at risk.  

“Having family and friends who know what to do, and have the confidence to ask the question and act, can potentially save a life.” 
Dr Gregory is available for further comment on the contact details below. 
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